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             The First Unitarian Universalist Society of New Haven,

               608 Whitney Avenue, New Haven CT 06511   203-562-4410

E-mail: newhavenuu@sbcglobal.net   Website: uunewhaven.org

April  Worship Services: Sunday at 10:30 a.m.

Child Care provided

April 3: “Conspiracy Theory and My Theory of Religion.” Coordinated by Will Lettick.
April 10: "Memoirs of a Wartime Childhood." A brief memoir of a wartime childhood with a discussion of a related contemporary issue. Coordinated by Sheila Brent.
April 17: "Earth Prophecy, Earth Praise."  A service of music and poetry for Earth Day. Coordinated by Fred Cervin.
Thursday, April 21, 8 p.m.: Maundy Thursday Celebration--Traditionally we have a Communion Service on this evening.  The recorded music part of the service will come from my collection of live recordings.  Following this section, there is a short contemporary Communion Service, including the remembrance of those close to us/you who have died in the past year.  Bread, wine and juice are needed to complete this service.  If you can bring something, speak to Paul Raspe or just bring it.  Join us for this time of being together.  Service Coordinator:  Paul Raspe
April 24:  Easter Sunday: The Theology of Defeat.  Coordinated by Terry O’Brien Stephens.
Calendar of Other FUUS Events: 

Wednesday, April 6, 7:30 p.m.  Worship Committee meeting, planning services for 2010. Submit suggestions to the committee: Steve, Francis, Gaianne, Terri, Sheila, Elizabeth, Mark.

Friday, April 8, 8:00 p.m.: Christian Fellowship meets.  Contact Bob or Terri for info and to confirm, 203-467-7868.

Tuesday, April 12, 7:30 p.m. Buddhist Dharma Group.  All are welcome!

Wednesday, April 13, 7:30 p.m.  Board of Trustees meeting, conducting the business of the society.

Wednesday, April 20, 7:30 p.m.: CUUPs meeting, planning for Imbolg.  Contact Francis (203-562-0672) or Gaianne (203-563-4410) for more info.

Tuesday, April 26, 7:30 p.m. Ultimate Tuesday Drumming at the Meetinghouse.  All ages, all acoustic instruments welcome.  Contact Steve 203-288-0303 1or Gaianne Jenkins 203-562-4410 for details.

Wednesday, April 27, 7:30 p.m.: Thinking the Sacred Earth meeting. We will watch/listen to/discuss the Thomas Berry documentary.

COMMUNITY EVENTS:

Monday, April.4, 6 p.m. Reclaiming the Prophetic Voice again marks the cost of the continuing wars in Iraq and Afghanistan by placing the March stone on the Memorial Cairn at the intersection of Broadway, Elm and Park streets, inscribed with the March death total of US military personnel and the approximate numbers of Iraqi and Afghani civilians killed. A public reminder that the wars are not over. 

Saturday, April 9, 8:30 a.m. Bring the Troops Home Now!  National March and Rally to end the wars starts at noon, 14th Street and Broadway, New York City. Meet at 8:30 AM at NH Union Station to travel together on Metro North to New York. United National AntiWar Committee. www.nationalpeaceconference.org.
Sunday, April 10 (rain date April 17), noon-5 pm Cherry Blossom Festival in Wooster Square Park.  Arts, crafts, music, food.  Info: 203-641-4666

Saturday, April 16, 10:30 a.m.-3 p.m. Act 11 Counseling & Synthesis, final classes in this series for the year  

"Love & Forgiveness"; "Body, Mind & Spirit" Info and/or to register: Cynthia Russell Phd, psynnie@aol.com, 
203 377-2421. Modest fees and sliding scale. Bring a bag lunch, we serve coffee & tea. We are right off 1-95, Stratford Center.
Wednesday, April 20, 6:15 - 8 p.m.  Local Environments, Local Action--A Panel Discussion with NH Environmental Leaders--Nicole Berube, CitySeed; Fred Cervin, NH Bioregional Group; Chris Randall, NH Land Trust; and others. SCSU, Engleman Hall Rm. A120. Sponsored by SCSU Office of Faculty Development.
Wednesday, April 27, 6:30 pm  DNA in your Pantry: What is Genetically Modified Food? Sponsored by Science in the News by Yale Scientists and Engineers for America, whose goal is to clarify and explain the latest scientific discoveries without the Latin or the jargon to get in the way! For children and adults of all ages. Free. Leitner Observatory and Planetarium, 355 Prospect St.

Saturday, April 30, 9 am  The 3rd Annual Rock to Rock Earth Day Ride, sponsored by Common Ground. Join New Haven’s largest Earth Day celebration and help to raise $40,000 to create a healthier, greener community!  About 500 riders will come out for the 3rd annual Rock to Rock Earth Day Ride. While families take a shorter route, serious cyclists will take on a challenging path that connects East Rock, West Rock, and Sleeping Giant. Event starts at Common Ground with registration and breakfast at 9:00am. For more information or to register online check out www.rocktorock.org. Common Ground, 358 Springside Ave

Save the Date! The Children's Preschool is planning a tag sale for Saturday, May 7th from 10-1.

The CBD Board invites congregational presidents, ministers, DREs, delegates and guests to the 2011 CBD Annual Meeting to be held at the Unitarian Universalist Society: East in Manchester, CT, on April 9, from 10:00 AM to 1:30 PM.
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At this meeting, attendees will have an opportunity to
    * participate in worship together

    * learn about exciting developments in ministries at several CBD congregations

    * engage in conversation with the Board about how to assist you in fulfilling our mission as Unitarian Universalists in the district

    * vote in next year's board officers (delegates only) 

    * vote on business matters presented by and to the board (delegates only) 

    * connect with people from other member congregations.  

    * lunch will be provided - goodwill donations gladly accepted.

Each congregation is entitled to a specific number of voting delegates based on the certified membership of the congregation. Delegates may be concerned members of the congregation or its settled minister(s). We need to know in advance who your delegates will be in order to send out additional information about the meeting.   

Ministers in each congregation have received a packet of information through the mail regarding designation of congregational delegates. More information about the Annual Meeting can be found on the district website by clicking here. 

Deadline for registration is April 1.

In faith,    Maris Cornell, President (All Souls UU, New London, CT) 

Jonathan Harger (All Souls UU, New London, CT)

Michael Quarrey (UU Society of Grafton & Upton, MA)  et al.

General Assembly 2011 in Charlotte, North Carolina will mark the 50th anniversary of the merger of the American Unitarian Association and the Universalist Church of America. Join thousands of fellow Unitarian Universalists from across the country as we remember the persons and events that brought into being the Unitarian Universalist Association in May 1961, to reflect on our denomination's relevant achievements and struggles since then, and to chart new aspirations for the future we are determined to shape.

 Amazing anniversary events are being planned, including:

    * A party celebration after opening ceremonies on June 22

    * a lecture on the past and future of Unitarian Universalism

    * a panel discussion on UU social justice history, and  

    * a "New Epiphany Revival Show," led by UU song leader, composer, writer, and performer Nick Page

There is also a terrific lineup of speakers, including 

    * Theologian Karen Armstrong, this year's Ware Lecturer

    * Rev. Dr. Michael A. Schuler of the First Unitarian Society of Madison, Wisconsin who will lead the Service of the Living Tradition

    * Rev. Jacqui Lewis, Ph.D., author and sought-after speaker on the multiracial/multi-cultural congregation

    * Nick Page, composer, conductor, author, and song leader

    * Nina Perales, Southwest Regional Counsel for MALDEF, the leading Latino legal civil rights organization in the U.S. 

and many more.  REGISTER FOR G.A. NOW!

We hope that your congregation will be sending delegates. However, if you are not able to, please consider having your congregation participate "Off-Site G.A.", a trial for including delegates who cannot actually be present at G.A. in person. 

The new General Assembly (GA) 2011 off-site trial provides an alternative way for congregational delegates to participate in the business of the Association when they cannot physically attend GA. Off-site delegates will be able to watch live streaming video of Plenary Sessions, "virtually" queue up to speak, and vote with the "live" delegates.

The 2011 project will provide a full "dress rehearsal" of all aspects of off-site participation, in preparation for full operation in GA 2012. In 2011, off-site delegate votes will be tallied and reported but will not count in GA decisions; in 2012, the votes of off-site delegates will count (pending the 2011 General Assembly's approval of changes to the bylaws proposed by the Board of Trustees).

Although off-site participants' votes will not count in 2011, delegates will be required to submit a certified GA credential from their congregation. An off-site delegate will count against a congregation's total number of delegates allowed; so off-site participation is not recommended for congregations that can send a full delegation to attend GA in person.

Splinters from the Board Meeting March 9, 2011.  Thanks to Mark Mitsock, the FUUS website is updated and expanding! This newsletter can be found on the web at uunewhaven.org.  No more searching for that copy that vanished into thin air. Log on anywhere to uunewhaven.org, it’s so simple, and you will find a wealth of information about our society there. New feature: an up-to-date calendar of events at the meetinghouse, which will also include events at the Preschool, Sister City events and Bioregional events, with cooperation from those groups.  Another feature soon to be added is a Directory of Members and Friends, ie, those who want to be on the list. The directory will be probably password protected for security.  The Bylaws are also on-line, linked to on the website and plans are for official documents to be linked to as well—Board meetings, Annual Reports as well as Newsletters. [Ed. Note: I reread a newsletter from 2008 which had an article written by Morales before he became UUA President, on the effects of the recession and it still rings true today!] 

Snow removal, surprise, surprise, this winter was way over budget! The charity to be given the money collected on Sun. had not been decided on by the Worship Committee, but since then it was decided to donate to the CT Food Bank, since there is an increased need for food during the summer when school is out and kids don’t have lunch at school.  Thanks to Liz Logan for the suggestion!

Volunteers Needed! Hosting on a Sunday—sign up on the schedule posted in the Music/Refreshment Room. Also 1. Membership Committee—to greet and encourage new people to become members; and 2. Denominational Affairs person—to check mostly online what the UUA and its affiliates (UUSC, CLF, UUJE, CUUPs) are doing.

The garden on the west side by Autumn St. has been tended by the Preschool.  The north end by the butterfly bush has, however, been neglected ever since the Preschool gardener retired a few years ago.  The Bioregional group proposed to take out the weeds and plant it with vegetables and flowers.  The Board referred the proposal to the House and Garden Committee.

Domingo proposed and the Board agreed to have a potluck and presentation of UU history with the Bioregional Group. We need to emphasize how we are not like other UUs. The event will be a good occasion to make connections and build bridges.
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